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 Sponsor Our Shalom!  

Celebrate an important occasion, recognize a 

milestone or accomplishment, or remember a 

loved one by sponsoring an issue of the North 

Shore Synagogue Shalom! Your donation will 

help offset the costs of producing and 

distributing the Shalom, one of our most 

important sources of synagogue news. Each 

month the names of our Shalom sponsors and 

the events or people they are recognizing will 

appear in this space as a thank you for their 

support.  

To sponsor an issue or for more information, 

please call the main office at 516-921-2282 ext. 

100 or email office@northshoresynagogue.org 

 



 

 

                                                                                   

Wednesday, October 2 

Erev Rosh Hashanah Service  8:00 PM 

Thursday, October 3 

Rosh Hashanah Morning Service  10:00 AM 

Ark open for personal reflection 1:00 PM 

Tot Service (1st grade and younger) 1:30 PM 

Family Service (2nd grade and up) 2:30 PM 

Friday, October 4 

Second Day Rosh Hashanah Service                                      10:00 AM   

Tashlich                                                                                    12:00 PM  

Shabbat Shuva Service 7:30 PM 

Sunday, October 6 

Cemetery Service (NSS Section at Beth Moses) 12:30 PM 

Friday, October 11 

Kol Nidre  8:00 PM 

Saturday, October 12  

Yom Kippur Morning Service 9:30 AM 

Study  12:00 PM 

Ark open for personal reflection 1:00 PM 

Tot Service (1st grade and younger) 1:30 PM 

Family Service (2nd grade and up) 2:30 PM 

Yizkor 4:00 PM 

Afternoon and Neila Service  4:45 PM 

Thursday, October 17 
Sukkot Morning Service  10:30 AM 

Friday, October 18 

Sukkot Family Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Thursday, October 24 

Simchat Torah Service with Yizkor 10:30 AM 

Friday, October 25 

Consecration Ceremony 7:00 PM 
New Member Simchat Torah Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Friday, November 1 

Blessing of the Pets 6:15 PM 

Shabbat Service  7:30 PM 

Friday, November 8  

Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Friday, November 15  

Tot Shabbat Service 5:30 PM 

Family Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Friday, November 22 

Shabbat Service  7:30 PM 

Friday, November 29 

Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Friday, December 6  

Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Friday, December 13 

Tot Shabbat Service 5:30 PM 

Family Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Friday, December 20  

Shabbat Service  7:30 PM 

Friday, December 27  

Chanukah Shabbat Service  7:30 PM 

HOW TO REACH US 
Synagogue Office  (516) 921-2282 
 
Office Fax  (516) 921-2393 
 
Email  office@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Website  www.northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Main Office  Ext. 100 
 
Bookkeeper  Ext. 103 
 bookkeeper@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Rabbi Jaimee Shalhevet  Ext. 111 
 rabbishalhevet@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Cantor Steven Hevenstone Ext. 109 
 cantorhevenstone@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Executive Director, Jacquelynn Golub  Ext. 106 
 jgolub@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Early Childhood Director, Jacqueline Sanchez  Ext. 140 
 jacquie@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
Religious School/Youth Engagement 
Jacquelynn Golub Ext. 120 
  religiousschool@northshoresynagogue.org 
 youthgroup@northshoresynagogue.org 
 
President, Sondra Cardno Ext. 190 
 president@northshoresynagogue.org 

 
Financial Secretaries, Scott Fisher & Beth Bucheister Ext 180 
 financialsecretaries@northshoresynagogue.org 

The Standard at North Shore, Our In-House Caterer 
 

Planning a simcha? Mazel tov! Let our in-house kosher-style caterer, 
The Standard at North Shore take care of all of your catering needs - 
from baby namings and B’nei Mitzvah parties, to engagement parties 
and weddings, to fundraising events and more. Come check out our 
newly renovated ballroom.  
 

Contact The Standard at North Shore at steve@thepiermontny.com or 
516-226-1460. 
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Service Schedule  

OFFICE CLOSINGS 

Main Office                                                  October 3 - 4, 14 
                                                                         November 28 
                                                                         December 25 

JOIN US EVERY SATURDAY MORNING 
 

Saturday Morning Torah Study at 9:00am 
Join us as we study the Torah portion of the week. All are welcome to 
learn, discuss and question. No experience or knowledge necessary. 
We look forward to sharing ideas and opinions, different perspectives 
and thoughts to discover how Torah becomes part of our daily life. 

Shabbat Morning Service-in-the-Round at 10:15am 
A wonderful way to learn more about the morning liturgy, meet new 
people, and share our common links of Torah and worship, prayer and 
song. A spirited, meaningful and informal Shabbat service for all of 
our members. Newcomers are always welcome (When Hebrew is 
used, it is translated or transliterated.) 

Ongoing Adult Education with Rabbi Shalhevet 
alternating Wednesdays at 11:30 AM 

Torah for Today   
Learn Torah at a slow pace, spending time to truly understand the 
deeper meaning of this sacred text. No prior knowledge of Torah or 
Hebrew is required to participate. Newcomers to the class are always 
welcome.  
 
Lessons from Our Traditions  
Believe it or not, Jewish texts both ancient and modern give us 
guidance on how to raise children, deal with arguments with our 
spouses, how to handle conflicts, and even how to survive toxic people 
in our lives. Join THIS class discussion with Rabbi Shalhevet and you 
WILL believe it. And you will begin to live a happier and freer life if 
you choose to. It's all in your hands. Give it a try.  



 

 

From the Rabbi’s Desk 
Rabbi Jaimee Shalhevet 

October, November, and December are times of 
change. The seasons begin to change from 
feverishly hot summer days to brutally cold, 
snowy nights. These three months are the middle 
ground most of the time. Now the air is brisk, but 
comfortable.  A light jacket will keep away the 
chills we know are coming. This time is both our 
link to the past and our anticipation of the future. 
 

We spend a good amount of our lives looking 
back and remembering. This is clear to me at 
every funeral I officiate. The more we remember, 
the bigger our smiles, the less painful our tears. 

Our memories are subjective of course. Many times, we remember the 
same event as someone else, only completely differently. And yet, 
somehow, the minutiae of the memory does not always matter. It is 
enough to simply share a past. 
 

We also spend a great deal of time thinking about the future. We plan 
for the future – by packing an umbrella in case of rain, or saving for a 
trip or house improvement. Some of us daydream about our possible 
future plans and lives. Thinking about the future gives us hope. It 
gives us something more to live for.  

There are times when the past meets the present. For all intents and 
purposes – there are Novembers all the time. At a baby naming or a 
bris, the parents share their dreams for their child’s future. We recite 
blessings to protect the baby all throughout his or her life. We ask that 
God guide the child through hardships as well as joys. It is a future 
oriented moment. And yet, we often name our children after people in 
our lives who have passed. We remember all our past loved ones who 
helped make the day possible by their existence. At this anticipated 
moment of future-thinking, we also turn around to view the past. We 
ask that the child grow in their future as wonderful as the people in 
their past. We share the lives of our great-grandparents and how this 
new baby fulfills their future visions. 
 
Yes, there are times when the past meets the future. It is now. In the 
change of the seasons. For that matter it is always now.  Every 
moment we live, every breath we breathe is a moment where the past 
meets the future. Our past catches up with us and our future slows 
down to join us on our path. Enjoy this moment – a moment when it 
all comes together. The time is now. 

Every High Holy Day we sing the Un’taneh 
Tokef Prayer as part of the Amidah.  The basic 
meaning of this prayer  is: “Let us describe the 
power of the holiness of this day, for it is 
awesome and fearsome… You will open the 
Book of Remembrances, and it will be read by 
itself, an the signature of every person is within 
it…. On Rosh Hashanah it will be inscribed, 
and on the day of the fast of Yom Kippur, it 
will be sealed how many will pass away, and 
how many will be created, who will live, and 

who will die… but repentance, prayer and charity nullify the harsh 
sentence….” 
 
The Un’taneh Tokef Prayer was written approximately one thousand 
years ago.  Because of the dramatic and moving imagery it also was 
included during the Yom Kippur service. This powerful prayer was 
intended to evoke a sense of trepidation and awe as we stand before 
God’s throne for judgment, as if all of humanity passes before God 
like sheep beneath the staff.   
 
Not only does this prayer describe the frailty and transience of 
humanity, and the fear that we should feel, it also notes God’s 
supreme mercy, noting that by changing one’s heart and life will 
overturn even the most severe decree of punishment.   
 
The Un’taneh Tokef is recited prior to the Kedusha Prayer focusing on 
Divine Judgment.  There are four paragraphs to the Un’taneh Tokef.  
This theme of divine decree comes in part to a Talmudic Teaching:  
“On Rosh Hashanah, three books are opened [in Heaven] – one for the 
thoroughly wicked, one for the thoroughly righteous, and one for those 
in-between.  The thoroughly righteous are immediately inscribed 
clearly in the Book of Life.  The thoroughly wicked are immediately 
inscribed clearly in the Book of Death.  The fate of those in-between is 
postponed from Rosh Hashanah until Yom Kippur, at which time 
those who are deserving are then inscribed in the Book of 
Death.” (T.B., Rosh Hashana 16b).  As a token of this belief, the 
common greeting on Rosh HaShanah is l’Shanah tovah tikatev – May 
you be inscribed for a good year. 
 
Leonard Cohen was inspired by this prayer to create a song “Who By 
Fire” after singing in front of Israeli soldiers in the frontier in the Yom 
Kippur War in 1973. 

The lyrics to this powerful song reflect Leonard Cohen’s feeling on 
the Un’taneh Tokef prayer: 
“And who by fire, who by water, who in the sunshine, who in the night 
time, who by high ordeal, who by common trial, who in your merry, 
merry month of may, who by very slow decay, and who shall I say is 
calling? 
 
And who in her lonely slip, who by barbiturate, who in these realms of 
love, who by something blunt, and who by avalanche, who by powder, 
who for his greed, who for his hunger, and who shall I say is calling? 
 
And who by brave assent, who by accident, who in solitude, who in 
this mirror, who by his lady’s command, who by his own hand, who in 
mortal chains, who in power, and who shall I say is calling? 
 
As we hear the sound of the Shofar and the Prayers of the High Holy 
Days, let us remember to reflect, not only about the people we have 
been over the past year, but also on how we can be better for this next 
year of 5785. 
 
From my wife Kathy and our sons Nathan and Aaron and our future 
Daughter-in-Law Hannah we want to wish all of you L’Shanah Tovah 
Tikatev – “May we all be inscribed for a good year.” 

Rabbi Jaimee Shalhevet 
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Do you play a musical instrument? 
 

Join our Shabbat Band! Share your talent  
and come play your instrument at one  
of our Musical or Family Shabbat  
Services. We look forward to  
you joining our band.  
 
 

For more information contact 
office@northshoresynagogue.org 

Cantor Steven Hevenstone 

Cantor’s Notes 
Cantor Steven Hevenstone 



 

 

A Message from the President 
Sondra Cardno 

MONTH OF DECEMBER 

MONTH OF NOVEMBER 

TORAH PORTIONS 

By the time you read this, the New Year 
5785 has already begun.  Our students are 
learning in the nursery and religious schools, 
and our synagogue is in full swing with its 
long list of offerings, classes with the clergy, 
sisterhood and brotherhood sponsored 
events, mitzvah days and many opportunities 
to worship at services.  
Unless you’re here to see what goes on 
behind the scenes, you will be amazed to 
know how much gets done over the summer 
to be ready for High Holy Days, and the first 
days of school.  I’d like to thank Rabbi 

Shalhevet and Cantor Hevenstone for the time they spent preparing 
for S’lichot, Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services, reviewing the 
content of our new High Holy Day prayer books, along with 
rehearsing with the choir, and our new accompanist Zvi Klein.  Our 
Executive Director Jacquelynn Golub is like the energizer bunny. She 
works endless hours to ensure we are safe, and handles everything at 
the synagogue. She plans events, creates and maintains the 
synagogue calendar, works alongside the clergy in preparing for 
Shabbat and B’nei Mitzvah services and handles the religious school 
enrollment and planning with the teachers. Jacquelynn also oversees 
our maintenance staff.  Special thank you to Raul, Luis and Mike for 
doing an amazing job cleaning the building from top to bottom 
including all of the school classrooms, waxing floors and 
shampooing rugs in the sanctuary.  Our Nursery School Director 
Jacqueline Sanchez prepared curriculum for the private side nursery 
school and planned for the Syosset School District UPK program to 
be housed in our building again this year.  A thank you as well to our 
administrative assistant Taylor Gulick, who answers your calls and 
helps you get the information you need. Let me also thank the 
volunteers who have helped during the year with proofreading letters 
and flyers before they are printed, assisted in stuffing envelopes for 
mailing, and helped to set up and clean up after numerous events. 
This team, together with our Board of Trustees, has an unending 
commitment to making North Shore Synagogue your spiritual home 
and a place of community for you and your family.  
During my Kol Nidre appeal, you will hear me speak of all the 
wonderful things our synagogue has to offer, how this place of 
worship is also a place for learning, and comradery. You will hear me 
say how proud I am of all we did to support Israel, and each other, 
and how many of us attended mitzvah events to cook meals for those 
in need, and donated toiletries to be distributed in the community. 
Our clergy is there to support us through our joys and oys, and there 
is always someone you can share conversation with about life’s 

challenges.  We are one family.  
Some of our events this year included: 

• Family bowling, the Chanukah magic show and our annual 
Purim carnival 

• Eating delicious latkes and having a mixologist prepare new 
drinks at our Latkes and Vodka evening 

• Singing Billy Joel’s music with the Captain Jack tribute band at 
our summer concert 

• Playing golf and mahjong at our annual summer outing to raise 
money for the synagogue  

• Celebrating Sukkot in our sukkah with the religious school 
students and families 

• Summer Shabbat services at the beach 

• Hot topic and Torah classes led by our clergy 

• Dancing and celebrating you, our members, at our free 
membership appreciation event 

And if you thought last year was great, there is so much more ahead.  
I’m sure you are enjoying the challah you made when the challah 
prince paid a visit to us. Watch your emails for all of the wonderful 
opportunities to come together to worship and learn and form new 
friendships.  
We each have a role to play as we look into the new year.  While I 
am thrilled with seeing many of you throughout the year at our 
various services and programs, we want to see more of you!  I hope 
you realize that you, our members, are vital to our continued success 
and growth.  And you are also vital to making sure the Jewish 
community continues, while passing on traditions in your family 
from generation to generation, L’dor V’dor.  
Did you notice our new brick walkway as you enter the building? 
Our aging building needed a new walkway, and also new HVAC 
units. Our membership dues only partially fund our rich diversity of 
worship opportunities, programs and social action initiatives. Please 
join me in making a generous, tax deductible contribution of 
financial support to this year’s Kol Nidre appeal. Your generous 
contributions will help us continue to thrive and grow in the 
community, and be a warm and welcoming place for all to call home.   
From my family to yours, I wish you a healthy, happy and sweet 
New Year! 
Shanah Tovah  

MONTH OF OCTOBER 

10/5 Ha’azinu  Deuteronomy 32:1-52  
10/12 Acharei Mot Leviticus  16:1-34 
10/19 Ki Tisa  Exodus  33:12-334:26 
10/26 Bereshit  Genesis  1:1-6:8  

11/2  Noach  Genesis   6:9-11:32 
11/9 Lech-Lecha Genesis   12:1-17:27  
11/16 Vayera  Genesis   18:1-22:24 
11/23 Chayei Sara  Genesis   23:1-25:18 
11/30 Toldot  Genesis   25:19-28:9 

12/7  Vayetzei  Genesis   28:10-32:3 
12/14 Vayishlach Genesis   32:4-36:43  
12/21 Vayeshev  Genesis   37:1-40:23 
12/28     Miketz  Genesis   41:1-44:17   
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Sondra Cardno, President 

 

T hese Days of Awe remind us that we are truly bound by and 
share our Jewish traditions and values which connect us all 

and reach back for thousands of years. Our High Holy Day appeal 
is one of the most important fundraising events of the year. As a 
full service Reform temple and proud member of the Union for 
Reform Judaism, we continue to offer and support many programs 
throughout the year, helping us provide the exceptional 
educational, youth, musical and spiritual programs that 
distinguish the North Shore 
Synagogue community. Our ability 
to continue to be a beacon of 
strength, learning, hope, 
community, caring and warmth is 
dependent upon the good will of 
our congregants. As many of you 
are aware, our dues, school tuition and other fees are not enough to 
meet the needs of the synagogue’s operating expenses. With 
additional support through financial donations, we can continue to 
provide our community with the best synagogue, staff, services, 
and programs in the community. We thank you in advance for your 
gracious support. If you would like to make a donation online, 
please visit northshoresynagogue.org/KolNidre. 

High Holy Day Appeal 
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The North Shore Synagogue Board of Trustees 
is seeking congregant volunteers to join the 
following committees: 
 

• Fundraising 

• Nursery School 

• Membership 

• Mitzvah / Caring 

• Social Justice 

• Marketing & Social Media 

• Youth Learning and Engagement 
 

Please contact Jacquelynn Golub (516.921.2282 
ext. 106) or Sondra Cardno (ext. 190) at your 
earliest convenience. Join your Board of 
Trustees in making NSS better everyday! 

Get involved by Volunteering! 

From the Desk of the Executive Director 
Jacquelynn Golub  

I would like to welcome each and everyone of you to the New Year 5785. May this year be a good year for us all bringing us all 
peace, prosperity, acceptance, and understanding. Each year at the High Holy Days we look inward at ourselves, reflecting on the 
many things that we have done well and what we can continue to do better. Your staff, clergy, and Board of Trustees at North Shore 
Synagogue continue to do the same as we welcome a new year. We continue to reflect on all of the amazing spiritual, social, and 
educational programs we have to offer and look to create new programming to provide our membership with the best and most 
engaging experience possible.  

Just like the way our world, society and community have changed over time, so has Judaism. Therefore, we continue to adapt and 
modify what we do to fit the best needs of our people, while always maintaining our core values and beliefs.  We hope that you will 
find our new High Holy Day prayer books insightful, as they allow you to dive deeper into your spiritual journey, while experiencing 
our meaningful services. Over the last few years we have offered more educational speakers, such as our scholar-in-residence 
weekend with Arthur Kurzweil, provided you with more Mitzvah programs such as our now annual Thanksgiving Cook-a-thon, 
Mitzvah Day, Sandwich Making and cooking meals at the Ronald McDonald House, as well as provided a variety of social 
opportunities such as our outdoor concerts, Dueling Pianos, Latkes and Vodka, comedy nights, Music Appreciation Events, Family 
Bowling, Membership Appreciation Dinner, barbeques, and much more. Our offerings have continued to grow and evolve over time 
allowing us to continue to stay relevant and innovative, in order to better serve our community. I would like to thank our clergy, 
Board, executive team, and committees for the countless hours that they put in doing much of this creative thinking.  

The new year promises to be a busy and wonderful one for us with various services, programs, dinners, speakers, classes, events, 
learning, fundraisers and more – hopefully something for everyone! In order to continue to serve our diverse and vibrant community, 
we want to hear from you. We want to know what spiritual programs and services you would like to see, what educational programs 
and speakers you would like to have, and what social programs you would enjoy. Your feedback allows us to continue to be one of 
the top reform synagogues on Long Island, while providing a diverse offering, and creating a stronger synagogue family connection.  

I look forward to greeting each and every one of you as you come to the synagogue for the High Holy Days. And remember, my 
door is always open, whether for accolades or constructive feedback, or to share simchas and sorrows. So please feel free to stop by, 
even just to say hello. Wishing you and your family a happy, healthy and sweet new year. 

Jacquelynn Golub 
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To Honor and Remember 
Mishkan T’filah Bookplates ($54 per bookplate)  
Dedicate a prayer book in memory of loved ones or in honor of 
someone special or a noteworthy occasion. 
 

Simcha Wall Plaques (starting at $500)  
Commemorate a joyous occasion. 
 

Butterfly Wall (starting at $108)  
Honor and celebrate precious moments in your child’s life. Add a 
butterfly to the Gateway Wall of the Nursery School Wing. 
 

Cemetery Plots ($5,000 per plot)  
Judaism teaches us that purchasing one’s plot while still alive is a 
segulah (spiritually propitious act) for longevity, because by doing 
so one contemplates one’s own mortality and uses one’s time 
allotted on this earth more wisely. The Cemetery Committee is 
selling plots in the Synagogue’s section at Beth Moses Cemetery 
in Farmingdale . Please note maintenance at Wellwood, New 
Montefiore and Beth Moses cemeteries is provided at no cost.  
Any concerns regarding maintenance should be brought to our 
attention. 
 

Memorial Plaques ($600 per plaque)  
Remember a loved one in perpetuity with a solid bronze memorial 
plaque on our Illuminated Memorial Tablet in our Sanctuary.  
 

Oneg/Flower Sponsors  (starting at $180) 
Did you know you could sponsor the oneg and flowers? Do you 
have a birthday, anniversary, wedding, or simcha coming up? Let 
us celebrate with you! Your contribution will help defray our cost.  

Mazel Tovs 

Mazel Tov 

 

Jill & Jim Garfinkel on the marriage of their daughter Jessica 
Garfinkel to Steve Thomas 
 

Barbara Mandell on the birth of her granddaughter Sydney Rose 
Mandell, daughter of Iris Mandell 
 

Sandra & David Mandell on the birth of their niece Sydney Rose 
Mandell, daughter of Iris Mandell 
 

Amy & Michael Forman on the birth of their grandson Amiel 
Arnon Kaplan, daughter of Rebecca Kaplan 
 

Stephanie & Martin Walcoe on the birth of their granddaughter 
Eleanor Lois Shaber, daughter of Sarah and Jared Shaber 
 

Julie & Dean Blaker on the birth of their grandson Cole Jackson 
Blaker, son of Kyle & Courtney Blaker 

Condolences 
 

Jeffrey Gottfried: Father of Benna and Miriam; grandfather to 
Adele and Emily; and brother of Bob.  
 

Arlene Brodsky: Mother of Mark and Edward and Susan; mother-
in-law, grandmother to seven grandchildren, and great-
grandmother to four great-grandchildren.  
 

Lisa Landau: Wife of Wayne; mother of Meryl (Jason) and David 
(Natalie); grandmother to Lilah and Michelle; sister of Michael 
(Elaine); and aunt of Lexi.  
 

Francine Benjamin: Wife of Steven Benjamin; mother of 
Stephanie (Vin), Matthew (Jordan), and Paul; and grandmother to 
Vincent and Olivia. 
 

Phyllis Handler: Mother of  Marjorie (Bruce) Rubin, Ilene 
(Bruce) Fleischer, and Mitch (Mara) Handler; grandmother of  
Neal (Sara) Rubin, Matt (Chelsea) Rubin, Bonnie Fleischer, Adam 
(Jes) Fleischer, Allison (Saverio) Maldari, Ellen Handler & Tom 
Rambo, and Samantha (James) Bierbrauer; and great- grandmother 
of Brianna, Shannon, Arbor, Franco, and Wolf.  
 

Harold Hershman: Husband of Barbara; father of Ken (Amy), 
Scott (Therese), Janet (Gerry) Douglas z"l (Debbie); grandfather 
of Sara (Tom), Matthew (Amber), Greg (Emily), Sydney, Kaila, 
Jillian (Aaron), Jake (Megan), Erica (Tom), Cami, and Brian 
(Lauren); great-grandfather of Graham, Sutton, Harry, Luke, and 
Shep.  
 

Melvyn Drossman: Husband of Norma; brother-in-law of 
Rebecca and Diana; father of Bruce (Carol), Jeffrey, and Andrew; 
and grandfather of Joseph, Jacob, and Zachary.  

Sharing Our Lives 

Keep Us Informed 
Got Good News?  
Engagements, marriages, births, graduations, special 
accomplishments? Send your information by email to 
office@northshoresynagogue.org or contact the office at  
516-921-2282, so we may share your simchas with the 
congregation. 
 

Please Let our Clergy Know!  
Current laws prevent hospitals from releasing names of patients. 
Please call the synagogue office when you, a family member, or 
a friend are in the hospital and would welcome a visit.  
 

In Times of Bereavement   
At the hour of loss, the clergy of NSS wants to be helpful to 
you. After office hours, we can be reached at 516-921-2282 ext. 
8. If you wish us to officiate at the funeral of your loved one, 
please have the funeral home ensure our availability at the time 
you desire before finalizing your arrangements. 

Welcome New Members 
Gregg & Elyssa Kligman 
Chad & Austin Weiss 
Sheryl & Darren Grill 
Clifford Struhl 
Andrew Hochfelder 
Stephanie & Lee Riger 
Helen & Jonathan Spiel 
Jessica & Dan Bushansky 

Erica & Darren Hirsch 
Daniel & Jessica Rubinstein 
Marla & Stephen Ostrow 
Vicki & Scott Margolis 
Margarita & James Udall 
Max & Amanda Glass 
Tracey & Max Goldsmith 
Ross & Cindy Korval 

Steven Benjamin 
Beth & Evan Waschitz 
Sandra & David Mandell 
Barbara Mandell 
Lisa &Scott Orgel 
Lindsay &Jordan Padover 
Adam & Katie Birnholz 
Lisa & Larry Zavadoff 

Jenna & Lee Horowitz 
Hail & Adam Bodenstein 
Carrie & Michael Goodman 
Lori Gassenheimer 
Josh & Yongli Horowitz 
Mathew & Jacqueline Lesser 
Seth & Tara Shapiro 
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 Mazel Tov to our B’nei Mitzvah  

Hello my name is Benji Werfel I am in 8th grade and attend HBT Middle school. I am going to become a B’nei Mitzvah on 
October 5th. My parent’s names are Sandi and Brian and I have one brother, Eli. I have four grandparents and their names are Ann 
and Stan Shurgin and Bonnie and David Werfel. I enjoy hanging out with my friends, playing sports and video games. My favorite 
sport is golf, I recently returned from a golfing trip to Scotland with my family. My favorite Jewish food is (kosher) hot dogs and 
matzah and my favorite Jewish holiday is Chanukah. To become a B’nei mitzvah to me means taking on more responsibility. 

Hello, my name is Aaron Lerner. I am in 8th grade and attend Southwood’s Middle School. I am going to become a B’nei Mitzvah 
on October 26th, 2024. My parent names are Melanie and Michael Lerner and I have two grandma’s Sherry Yader and Beverly 
Lerner I enjoy playing basketball, collecting sneakers, and spending time with family and friends. For my mitzvah project, I chose 
to help underserved children who need assistance with school supplies. My favorite Jewish food is Pastrami, and my favorite 
Jewish holiday is Hanukkah. The reason is because I get to spend it with family and get gifts. To become a B’nei mitzvah to me is 
being recognized as a Jewish adult and taking responsibility for the choices I make. 

Hello my name is Hayley Gerson I am in 8th grade and attend HBT Middle school. I am going to become a B’nei Mitzvah on 
November 6th. My parent’s names are Mitch and Gayle and I have a brother named Sam.  I have four grandparents and their names 
are Arthur and Barbara Berkowitz and Melvin and Natalie Gerson. I enjoy soccer, softball, singing, dancing, acting, and baking. 
For my Mitzvah project I am volunteering my time at a local animal shelter, and help comfort the dogs before they find their 
forever homes. My favorite Jewish food is latkes and my favorite Jewish holiday is Hannukah, because I get to spend time with my 
family, and I get presents. To become a B’nei mitzvah to me means to take on more responsibility as a Jewish adult in the 
community. 

My name is Spencer Drogin. I am in 8th grade and attend HBT middle school. I am going to become a Bar Mitzvah on October 
19th. My parents names are Marissa and David. I have one brother named Luke. My grandparents names are Sally Schwartz and 
Charlotte and Michael Drogin. I enjoy playing basketball, lacrosse and football. I participate on many teams, both for my school and 
AAU. I also enjoy spending time with all of my friends. For my Bar Mitzvah project I am working with Remember Us: The 
Holocaust Bnai Mitzvah Project. This program offers an invitation to children preparing for bar/bat mitzvah to connect with the 
memory of children lost in the Holocaust before they could be called to the Torah. I am honoring my great-grandmother’s brother, 
Yankel, who was 15 when he lost his life in a concentration camp.  To become a Bar Mitzvah to me means reaching an age that 
signifies I have become a member of the Jewish community, and I now have to take on the responsibilities that come with it.  

Hi! My name is Kaleigh Tula, and I’m in 8th grade at H.B. Thompson. I’m so excited because I will become a B’nei Mitzvah on 
November 23, 2024! This is a huge milestone in my life, and I’m looking forward to sharing it with all my family and friends. I live 
with my awesome parents, Jason Moroff and Judy Goris Moroff, and my two siblings, Karisa Lynn and Kyle James. I’m also lucky 
to have some amazing grandparents. Although two of them, Lidia Goris and Carole Cappello, have passed away, I still have 
Antonio Goris, Richard, and Margaret Moroff, who will be celebrating with me. When I’m not doing homework (ugh!), you’ll 
probably find me sketching in my art book. I love creating new characters and doodling random things. I also really enjoy playing 
tennis, and I’m part of my school’s tennis team, which is so much fun! When I’m not on the court or drawing, I’m usually hanging 
out with my friends and staying up way too late. For my Mitzvah project, I decided to help make meals for the homeless. I worked 
with my temple to organize meals and spread awareness for people who need extra support. It made me realize how important it is 
to give back to those who are less fortunate, and it was a great way to make a positive difference in the community. My favorite 
Jewish food is Matzah Ball Soup. And my favorite Jewish holiday has to be Hanukkah. I mean, who doesn’t love a holiday where 
you get presents and get to spend time with everyone you love? It’s always such a special time for my family and me. To me, 
becoming a B’nei Mitzvah means taking responsibility for who I am and what I do. It’s a chance to step up, not just in the Jewish 
community, but in all parts of my life. I’m excited to continue learning and growing and, most importantly, making my family 
proud. 

Hello my name is Emmy. I am in 7th grade and attend Mattlin Middle School. I am going to become a B’nei Mitzvah on December 
14, 2024. My parents names are Robyn and Lewis and I have a sister, Hallie Finn. I have 3 grandparents and their names are; 
Debbie Herbst and Lois and Steven Finn. I enjoy being with my friends and playing soccer. For my mitzvah project I am collecting 
used soccer cleats and equipment to donate it to an organization calling Leveling the Playing Field (LPL). The sports equipment is 
then put in the hands of those who need it so every kid gets a chance to play. My favorite Jewish food is chicken noodle soup and 
my favorite Jewish holiday is Hanukkah. To become a B’nei mitzvah to me is very special and I look forward to the my service 
and celebrating with my friends and family.  

Hello, my name is Lucy Pliskin, and I am an 8th grader at H. B. Thompson Middle School. I will become a Bat Mitzvah on 
December 7th. My parents are Jackie and Matthew Pliskin, and I have two siblings, Ellis and Sunshine. I also have my Grandma 
Elaine, and my Nanny Gerri and Poppy Tom.  I enjoy playing softball with the L.I. Surge team, running cross country at HBT, 
sailing, and rock climbing. My favorite Jewish foods are noodle kugel and latkes. My favorite holiday is Hanukkah because it 
lasts for eight days, and I love lighting the candles. To me, becoming a Bat Mitzvah means that I can make a meaningful 
difference in my community, and I am excited to read from the Torah. 



 

 

Nursery School News 
Jacqueline Sanchez, Director 
The beginning of the school year is always full of excitement. The 
teachers met all their new families 
before school began during parent orientation and child 
orientation. Then we anxiously waited for the 
first day of school! There were many happy faces when the day 
arrived. The children said goodbye to 
their parents and walked into school, we had a 
few tears but within no time everyone was 
laughing and smiling. Many children even got 
to give a quick hug to their teachers from last 
year. The children have been busy exploring 
their classroom, learning new routine and 
making new friends. 
As a special treat to kick off the beginning of 
school we had a carnival day. The children’s 
faces lit up when they walked into the gym and 
saw two bouncy houses, an obstacle course 
and carnival games. 
They spent their gym time bouncing and 
laughing. It was a great school day surprise. 
From our smallest learners to our biggest, everyone has been 
exploring a few themes that are very special for the beginning of 
the year. All About Me, The Five Senses, fall and Apples no name 
a few. We look forward to learning about Fire Safety in honor of 
Fire Safety week. 
Our Afterschool enrichment programs are in full swing. Each day 
afterschool we have an exciting 

program the children in the 3’s and 4’s can enroll in. The 
programs we offer are: STEAM, Fast Sports, Education Through 
art: Lego creations, PeeWee Pros, Art and Shabbat Experience. 
Our smallest learners began on September 23 rd . The Purple 
Crayons class begins at 18 months. This is a 3 hour class, where 
the children have their first school experience separating from 

their parents. The children follow the same 
routine as our other classes just in shorter time. 
The children are singing, dancing, playing and 
smiling throughout their day. 
We are busy preparing for the Jewish Holidays. 
We look forward to celebrating a sweet new 
year with enjoying apples and honey for snack. 
The teachers will be sharing many wonderful 
PJ library books about Rosh Hashanah, Yom 
Kippur, Sukkot and Simchat Torah. The 
children were so excited to see 
Cantor Steve for music and loved celebrating 
Shabbat with the Rabbi Jaimee and Cantor 

Steve. The cantor showed the children a shofar and then we all 
made our own. We used them when during a very 
special Shabbat with Naomie Less, a singer song writer who 
visited North Shore Synagogue. We look 
forward to visiting our Sukkah. We are also very excited for our 
first Tot Shabbat on November 15. 
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Religious School & Youth Programming  
Jacquelynn Golub and Cantor Steve 

We are looking for Madrichim  

If your child is in 8th through 12th grade, then they can come become a 

madrich or madricha (leader) in our Religious School classes. Our 

Madrichim help guide our younger students toward a positive Religious 

School experience by helping show leadership skills, working with 

small groups and assisting the teacher in their daily lessons.  

Contact the Religious School for more information! 

516-921-2282 ext. 120 or religiousschool@northshoresynagogue.org 

Bubbie or Zadie for a Day! 
 

 
Join a Religious School class this year as a guest “Bubbie” or “Zadie.” 
You’ll take part in the instruction of the class by reading a story, 
helping children with an art project, leading a cooking lesson - all 
lessons are pre-written for you, no preparation is required.  
Just come, enjoy yourselves, and create memorable experiences for our 
youngest learners. If you are interested, please email us at 
ReligiousSchool@northshoresynagogue.org. 
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J.tel (Jewish Teen Experiential Learning) 

J.tel is North Shore Synagogue’s innovative teen program that meets 
twice a month on Monday evenings.  
8th - 12th graders hang out with other teens for dinner and participate 
in social and educational programs. 
J.tel program themes include four different categories: 
 DOING JEWISH  BEING JEWISH 
 PLAYING JEWISH LIVING JEWISH  
Additionally, our 10th grade Confirmation Students meet with our 
clergy to discuss important teen issues and how Jewish values guide 
our decisions. 

Register today!   
Contact the Religious School office at 516-921-2282 x120 

 or email us at office@northshoresynagogue.org 

Did you know that your Religious School tuition includes youth group 

dues? Your children can participate in some fun activities like arts and 

crafts, cooking/baking, bowling, amusement parks, and more.  (Open to 

all Religious School students in Grades K-6) 

Join us for our next even on Sunday, October 20th   

Afternoon in the Sukkah 11:30 AM - 12:30 PM 

RSVP Required 

NOSHTY 
North Shore Synagogue Temple Youth 

Shalom everyone, and, Shanah Tovah, welcome back! It has been so nice to see all of our children back in the building and filling our 
classrooms and halls. On the High Holy Days, we are instructed to “return again” meaning to renew our connections to Judaism and our 
community. As we return to our synagogue community for a new school year, we renew our commitment: to foster the creation of sacred 
relationships, to be a center for Jewish growth and learning, and to provide the tools and resources to be God's partner in Tikkun Olam, the 
repairing of the world. Over the summer the staff and clergy worked on curriculum for this coming year, meeting our children where they 
are and focusing on the central themes of Torah, Avodah (worship), and G’milut Chasadim (acts of loving kindness). Our students will 
begin to and continue to understand the stories in the Torah and how they can help us in our everyday lives, learn the power of prayer, 
while forming a relationship with G-d, and through G’milut Chasadim, students will learn the many ways of doing kindness to and for 
others, as we are all G-d’s partners in the world. We want our children to become Jewish adults who are knowledgeable, connected, and 
engaged in Jewish life and have powerful positive memories of their childhood and Jewish learning experiences. We believe this can be 
accomplished through our offerings of joyous experiential Jewish learning and through positive relationships with educators, clergy, 
family, and peers. Most of all, our program provides an environment that is welcoming and supportive of all who walk through our doors. 
These goals cannot happen in a vacuum, it takes a village of teachers, parents, and a supportive community to make a congregation's 
educational goals a reality. As the educator and psychologist Haim Ginott wrote, “While parents possess the original key to their 
offspring's experience, teachers have a spare key. They, too, can open or close the minds and hearts of children.” Here at North Shore 
Synagogue, it is our desire is to have your child's heart open to learning and of course, we need your support to make this a reality. Myself, 
Rabbi Jaimee Shalhevet and Cantor Steven Hevenstone, along with our teachers and staff, look forward to working with you, our families, 
in order to make our religious school programs an enjoyable and transformative experience. We look forward to hearing about your 
children’s conversations with you as they share the deep insight they learn in the classroom about the holidays, their Judaism, Israel, and 
Mitzvot. We look forward to listening to them chant their prayers at Shabbat services, recite the candle blessings during the eight nights of 
Chanukah, and sing the four questions at Passover. In addition, we look forward to you joining us for family days, as we explore Judaism 
together from generation to generation. As we enter this new year, may we continue to be partners on this Jewish journey together and may 
the new year be a sweet one for you and your loved ones and may we all be inscribed in the book of life for 5785. 

 



 

 

 
Mitzvah Goreret Mitzvah  

One good deed leads to another good deed 

 

 

The Mitzvah/Caring Committee is responsible for doing “acts of 
kindness” (Mitzvahs) for both our congregation, our local 
community and outside communities around us as well. For our 
congregants, if anyone is ever in need of the services of The 
Mitzvah Committee, please call the Main Office and they will 
contact us so that we can help. Our mission is to be there in all times 
of need! 
 
Keeping the above in mind, The Mitzvah/Caring Committee of NSS 
this past June, reached out to the family of Rabbi Jenn Weinstein of 
Congregation Simchat HaLev in Woodbury after they suffered a 
tragedy in their family. Rabbi Jenn’s wife suddenly passed away 
while giving birth to twin daughters. After Rabbi Shalhevet brough 
this to our attention, The Mitzvah Committee sent in a Shabbat 
Dinner for the family. We wanted them to know that their friends at 
North Shore Synagogue cared and that they were in our thoughts 
and prayers. The Weinstein family was very appreciative. 
 
During the Summer months, our Mitzvahs continued: 
 
Filling The Rudman Food Pantry 
In August, The Mitzvah Committee was informed that The Rudman 
Food Pantry at the Mid-Island Y in Plainview was in desperate need 
of 8 items – four food item and 4 household items. Thanks to Jill 
Schubert, one of our Mitzvah Committee members bringing this to 
our attention, we quickly purchased $500 worth of the items they 
needed. Gail Warrack, the Director of Volunteer Services at the Mid
-Island Y was very appreciative of our effort to help and deliver the 
items they needed in a timely fashion. 
 
UJA Backpack Mitzvah  
On August 13th, The Mitzvah Committee, in conjunction with NSS 
Sisterhood, hosted an event to fill backpacks with school supplies 
for underserved children. We partnered with “Supplies for Success”, 
which is a non-profit organization that originated as a UJA 
Committee. The Mitzvah Committee and NSS Sisterhood each 
donated $1000 to provide 100 backpacks filled with supplies to 
those in need. Members of The Mitzvah Committee and NSS 
Sisterhood came together on August 13 to fill these 100 backpacks 
with the school supplies. Our congregants were also asked to donate 
supplies and/or money and their time to help in this annual project. 
These backpacks were distributed by The People’s Pantry of Oyster 
Bay which serves families in need in both the Oyster Bay and 
Manhasset communities. 
 
High Holiday Food Drive  
During the month of October, The Mitzvah Committee will be 
collecting certain requested food items to be donated to The 
Rudman Food Pantry of the Mid-Island Y. As done in the past, 
brown bags will be given out during Rosh Hashanah services with a 
list of the need food items. Once these bags are filled they can be 
brought back to the Synagogue during Yom Kippur or at anytime 
during the month of October. Please note: For those who may be 
watching services virtually, bags can be picked up at the Main 
Office during October and dropped back at the Synagogue. 
Additionally, a list of the food items will be emailed to our 
congregants during this period and you can use any bag to transport 
food back to the Synagogue. 
 
During the Fall months, The Mitzvah Committee will be planning 
events for our congregation to take part in.  Some of the events now 
planned include: 
 
Our Annual Coat Drive through TANS ( Tikkun Alliance of the 
North Shore) – We will be collecting lightly worn and clean children 
and adult winter coats and accessories ( gloves, hats, scarves). These 
items will be donated to The Gerald Ryan Center in Wyandanch, 
which serves people in need in the Wyandanch community. 

Our Annual Thanksgiving Day Morning Mitzvah ( Thursday 
November 28) – Our congregants of all ages come together early 
Thanksgiving morning to prepare, cook and deliver complete fresh 
Thanksgiving meals with all of the trimmings. Last Thanksgiving 
(2023), 110 NSS volunteers came together and 550 meals were 
made! These meals were delivered to 10 different organizations/
shelters as well as to individuals living in Nassau and Suffolk 
counties. It is truly an amazing and worthwhile Mitzvah to be part 
off. Watch for details to follow! 
 
Knitzvah Group – We are looking for congregants who knit or 
crochet to come together to meet and make certain size squares for 
lap blankets. These blankets will be distributed where needed to those 
who are ill or are receiving treatment. Watch for details! 
 
Other Possible Upcoming Mitzvahs in the Fall - Watch for emails! 
 
Making a meal at the Ronald McDonald House – we will prepare 
meals for families staying at the Ronald McDonald house who have 
children at Cohen’s Children Hospital. 
 
Orchard Estate Assisted Living in Plainview – we will celebrate a 
Jewish holiday with residents; making crafts, singing songs and 
visiting to put smiles on their faces! 
 
Sandwich Making – making cheese sandwiches and packing them 
up with large chocolate chip cookies for those in need. 
 
Keep in Mind To celebrate or commemorate a special event in your 
life or to honor one’s memory, you can acknowledge them by making 
a monetary donation to the Mitzvah/Caring Fund and you will be 
helping support our Mitzvahs.  
 
Interested? Interested in participating and/or helping to plan future 
Mitzvot held at the Synagogue? Please contact the Mitzvah 
Committee through the Main Office. We could always use your help! 
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Brotherhood and Sisterhood 

Sisterhood Scoop 
Janet Cohen, Carol Fisher, Donna Gelber, Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

On behalf of Sisterhood, we want to warmly welcome you back to North Shore Synagogue and offer our best wishes to  you and 
your family for  a sweet, healthy and happy new year. We hope you enjoyed the summer season and were able to take advantage of 
the many programs the  Synagogue offered throughout the summer. Your Executive Board has been meeting during the summer to 
plan an exciting and diverse year of programming for our Sisterhood. Our Rosh Hashanah Jar of Honey  program was again well 
received and we want to thank all of our Congregants for their participation. Our first program is scheduled for Wednesday, 
November 6.  If you are looking for something hip which can improve your mobility, vitality and inner harmony then please join us 
for “Chair Yoga”. Leslie Luft from absolute yoga will be leading this class.  Please watch for emails to order your 2025 Mah Jongg 
cards. Information will be sent around shortly. On Wednesday December 11, Sharon from Bedazzled by Greta will be instructing us 
on how to create our own unique handmade bead bracelets. Sharon will have additional bracelets and earrings available  for 
purchase for Chanukah holiday gifts. On Wednesday January 29th Rabbi Shalhevet will lead us in a Rosh Chodesh. We will be 
making a sachet/havdalah spice bag this evening. During the year we expect to bring many more exciting participatory events to our 
Sisterhood including our Women’s Seder, Book discussions and craft activities. Please let us know of any suggestions you may 
have for possible Sisterhood events.  We look forward to seeing you all very soon.  
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North Shore Synagogue Sisterhood and Brotherhood offer many opportunities for socializing, camaraderie, Tikkun 

Olam and so much more. For a nominal cost, which includes a paid-up membership dinner, it’s the best deal in 

town! Contact the synagogue office today at 516.921.2282. 

 

Sisterhood Bracelet Making 
Workshop 

 

December 11th at 7:00 PM 
$36 for members 

$40 for non-members 
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Our Summer in Review 

Welcome Back Barbeque, Service and Weekend at North Shore Synagogue 
 

In the late afternoon of Friday September 13th 2024 under perfect robin nest egg blue skies, a trio of intrepid master grillers, donned their 
aprons in preparation for North Shore Synagogue’s renowned welcome back barbeque. Skillfully spreading bags of charcoal, Jonathan Freed, 
Brian Kessler and Andrew Rabinowitz fired up the temple grills for the large crowd anticipated for the evening. Grilling favorites including 
hot dogs, hamburgers, veggie burgers and chicken were expertly prepared as congregants and their friends continued to arrive. A green 
salad along with coleslaw, macaroni and potato salad complemented the deliciously prepared meats. Our maintenance staff set up tables and 
chairs under the synagogues large tent. Volunteers  helped to serve the evenings cuisine. As guests continued to arrive, the volume of good 
conversation, social interaction and laughter increased,  with families exchanging stories of enjoyable  summer experiences.  Following the 
barbecue the more than one hundred participants moved to the temple sanctuary for Friday night Shabbat services. During the service our 
very  animated clergy encouraged the assemblies participation in chanting traditional prayers and several  new songs. The service was 
enhanced by celebrating the Bar Mitzvah child and an Auf Ruf honoring an upcoming wedding, and the installation of our new temple 
boards. Following the service participants were invited to a beautiful Oneg with many pastries and cupcakes provided by Glen Wolther along 
with specialty cakes honoring the upcoming wedding and bar mitzvah. Good conversation continued well into the evening. It was a 
wonderful evening of fun and  fellowship  and a great way to celebrate the beginning of our new temple year.  
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Captain Jack Rocks North Shore Synagogue 
 
The Captain Jack Billy Joel tribute band performed for over 125 congregants and friends at North Shore Synagogue on the evening of 
Saturday August 10. Where they were to perform rocked back and forth between outdoors (the parking lot), and then indoors (the ball room) 
as a result of earlier and expected continuing week long heavy rain. Then amazingly the clouds parted and the skies cleared for a glorious 
Saturday evening with comfortable temperatures. The concert was on again at our preferred outdoor venue. The outdoor setting was 
enhanced by a beautiful orange and pink sunset. The assembled crowd gathered, not knowing what to expect as the band tuned up their vast 
array of instruments on stage. As the anticipation continued to build, Captain Jack tore into its opening number, Miami 2017. The music 
practically exploded out of their instruments and if you closed your eyes, the voice and music was Billy Joel. Number after number, hit after 
hit was performed with equal passion and  precision by Captain Jack.  The band’s obviously very accomplished and talented  musicians 
consisted of Chris Macchio’s masterful and uncanny tribute performance on piano and vocals, supported by local drummer Sal DiMarco, 
multi horn and keyboard player Adam Seely, Will Shelley on bass guitar and Sal Locasio on lead  guitar. The energy level of the band 
surged through the crowd and brought people onto their feet with hand clapping and foot stomping throughout the evening.  Food trucks 
serving pizza, beverages and all kinds of ice creams were on hand to add to the evenings enjoyment. As the band wound down its sets, 
including a perfect rendition of  Billy Joel’s signature standard, Piano Man, many congregants went up to the band’s members to 
congratulate them on an awesome evening of music. Participants agreed it was another wonderful event held at North Shore Synagogue. 
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On Tuesday, July 9th North Shore Synagogue held its 
annual summer outing at the Woodside Club. Guests 
arrived and were checked in for their respective 
activities and encouraged to view and purchase tickets 
for the many outstanding raffle prizes donated by 
temple members. With over 100 people in attendance 
throughout the day, members and their friends 
participated in the golf outing which included drinks 
and a generous catered lunch on the Country Club 

veranda, table game participants playing Mah Jong and 
Canasta in adjoining room in the Clubhouse, and guests 
enjoyed a wonderful catered dinner at the Club during 
the early evening.  During the evening events, we 
honored our outgoing sisterhood president, Ginny 
McNulty for her five years of dedication and leadership 
to North Shore Synagogue. During dessert, raffles were 
drawn and the prizes were awarded.   

Our Summer in Review 

Annual Summer Outing with Golf, Tennis, Pickleball, 

Card Table Games, Music, Raffles, and Cocktail Party 



 

 

The Challah Prince, Idan Chabasov, at North Shore Synagogue 
 
Idan Chabasov, the internationally acclaimed artisan of beautifully crafted braided challah, made a special stop in New York at North Shore 
Synagogue in Syosset on September 17th as part of his USA workshop tour. Better known as the Challah Prince, his several hundred 
thousand Instagram followers look forward eagerly to learning of his newest amazing and delicious creations. The Challah prince helped over 
125 participants create their own round challah for Rosh Hasnahah. Participants enjoyed kneading and braiding the dough into beautiful round 
designs, to use on their Rosh Hashanah holiday table. Everyone truly enjoyed a wonderful experience.  
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Condolences 

 

 

           Help Support Our Synagogue  

____Rabbi Shalhevet’s Discretionary Fund 

____Cantor Hevenstone’s Discretionary Fund 

____Rabbi Whiman’s Discretionary Fund  

____Cantor David Tauber Memorial Fund 

____Cantor Renée Coleson Memorial Fund 

____Rabbi Daniel Fogel Memorial Fund 

____Rabbi Robert M. Benjamin Memorial Fund 

____Alex and Edith Stein Fund 

____Antanir Tot Shabbat Fund 

____Arthur Smilowitz Memorial Speakers Fund 

____Building Renovation Fund 

____Charles J. Barnett Friday Night Music Fund 

____College Fund 

____Diane’s Garden Fund 

____Herman Bernstein Memorial Fund 

____Holiday Food Fund 

____Howard Kane Memorial Fund 

____Jay Litzman Memorial Torah Study & Service-in-the-Round    

         Fund 

____Jewish Elderly Fund 

____Library Fund 

____LifeLong Learning Fund 

____Martin H. Birnbaum Feed-the-Needy Fund 

____Michael Dreisiger Memorial Fund for High Holy Day Music 

Donation Given By _____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address & Phone ____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Memory of:  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Honor of: Name and/or Occasion:_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

SEND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO: NAME_______________________________________________________________________________ 

    ADDRESS_____________________________________________________________________________ 

    CITY, STATE, ZIP_______________________________________________________________________

____Mitzvah/Caring/Environmental Fund 

____Nathan & Florence Henin Memorial Fund 

____North Shore Synagogue Fund  

____Nursery School Fund 

____Oneg & Flower Fund 

____Philip Goldstein Memorial Fund 

____Prayerbook Fund  

 _____Mishkan T’filah Bookplate - $54 donation 

 _____Children’s Machzor Bookplate - $36 donation 

 _____Other - minimum $10 donation 

____Religious School Fund 

____Religious School Tuition Relief Fund  

____Robert Sternman Memorial Garden Fund 

____Samuel & Lillian Fogel Memorial Fund 

____Sanctuary Beautification Fund 

____Saturday A.M. Minyan Fund 

____Sisterhood Ruth Schindler Memorial Fund 

____Tzedakah Fund  

____Yahrzeit Fund 

____Youth Group Fund 

____Youth Scholarship Fund 

____Sisterhood Ruth Schindler Memorial Fund 
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August 31-September 30 

RABBI SHALHEVET’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND 
General Donation 
Emily Pincus 
Howard & Betty Kerpen 
Robert Certilman 
David & Debbie Shapiro 
Scott & Carol Fisher 
In honor of 
The Bat Mitzvah of Hayley Greenblatt 
  Jeff & Jaclyn Greenblatt 
Hermon Navon 
  Peter & Evelyn Regan 
Aida Klonis 
  Peter & Evelyn Regan 
Sandra Reyes 
  Peter & Evelyn Regan 
The Officiating of Adam Birnholz & Katie 
Hochberg’s Wedding 
  Janet Birnholz 
The Bat Mitzvah of Paige Heller 
  Melani Heller 
Amparo Monslave 
  Peter & Evelyn Regan 
The Nova Exhibition 
  Jacques & Carole Wolfner  
The marriage of Jay and Anne Fishbein’s daughter, 
Julia Margolis to Josh Fajiram 
  David & Debbie Shapiro 
Flora Royo 
  Peter & Evelyn Regan 
Book of Remembrance 
  Leo & Andra Levine 
The Aufruf of Lawrence and Linda Wolfson’s son, 
Adam Wolfson 
  Lawrence & Linda Wolfson 
In memory of 
Evan Gelber 
  Jay & Anne Fishbein 
Rabbi Daniel Fogel 
  Eleanor Fogel 
Gershon Yormack 
  Robert & Bonnie Yormack 
Eric Gottlieb 
  Lawrence & Linda Wolfson 
Irving Yohai 
  Rebecca Baldinger 
Ian Cohen 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
  Alan & Marsha Kimbarow 
Naomi Winick 
  Ted Winick 
Annalee Kralstein 
  Lewis & Marcie Eichenholtz 
Peggy Levitan 
  Richard Levitan 
Andrea Termotto 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
  Larry & Linda Wolfson 
Edwin Rosenfeld 
  Jacques & Carole Wolfner 
Evelyn Levine 
  Michael & Laura Levine 
Phyllis Handler 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
Harold Hershman 
  Malvyn & Norma Drossman 
 
CANTOR HEVENSTONE’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND 
General Donation 
Howard & Betty Kerpen 
In honor of 
The Bat Mitzvah of Paige Heller 
  Melani Heller 
In memory of 
Jack Hayne 
  Mitch Hayne 

The unveiling of Sharon Gross 
  Craig & Yolanda Gross 
 
RABBI ROBERT M. BENJAMIN MEMORIAL 
FUND 
In memory of 
Harry L. Benjamin 
  Annette Benjamin 
Rabbi Robert M. Benjamin 
  Annette Benjamin 
 
BUILDING RENOVATION FUND 
In memory of 
Sheila Kleenman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
William Kaufman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Dorothy Kaufman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Milton Kaufman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Selma Hirshon 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Helene Morgante 
  Bruce & Francesca Carlow 
 
CHARLES J. BARNETT FRIDAY NIGHT 
MUSIC FUND 
In memory of 
Ian Cohen 
  Mitchell & Janet Cohen 
In honor of 
The engagement of Alyssa Berland to Seth Kornfeld 
  Larry & Ruth Berland 
 
JAY LITZMAN MEMORIAL TORAH STUDY & 
SERVICE-IN-THE-ROUND FUND 
General Donation 
Howard & Betty Kerpen 
In honor of 
Daniel Aharon ben Sara Layah’s healing 
  Donald Lubowich & Susan Kopech 
The aufruf and upcoming wedding of Adam Birnholz 
& Katie Hochberg 
  Donald Lubowich & Susan Kopech 
The marriage of Jay & Anne Fishbein’s daughter, 
Julia Margolis to Josh Fajiram 
  Donald Lubowich & Susan Kopech 
The full and speedy recovery of Pam Dreisiger 
  Donald Lubowich & Susan Kopech 
In memory of 
Jay Litzman 
  Daniel & Iris Rosenthal 
  Marriane Litzman 
  Wayne & Jane Zirkin 
Eric Gottlieb 
  Marianne Litzman 
Beatrice Johnson 
  Donald Lubowich & Susan Kopech 
Robert Pepper 
  Nathan Pepper 
Ian Cohen 
  Donald Lubowich & Susan Kopech 
Lisa Landau 
  Steve & Sue Feldman 
Phyllis Handler 
  Steve & Sue Feldman  
 
JEWISH ELDERLY FUND 
In memory of 
Esther Nisengard 
  Rebecca Baldinger 
Esther Azouz 
  Joel & Iris Yohai 
 
 
 
 

MARTIN H. BIRNBAUM  
FEED-THE-NEEDY FUND 
In memory of 
Abe Kleinberg 
  Joel & Iris Yohai 
 
LIFELONG LEARNING FUND 
In memory of 
Evan Gelber 
  Daniel & Iris Rosenthal 
Vicki Heller Cohen 
  Daniel & Iris Rosenthal 
  Eugene & Ellen Wolfson 
 
MICHAEL DREISIGER MEMORIAL FUND 
FOR 
HIGH HOLY DAY MUSIC 
General Donation  
Sondra Cardno 
In honor of 
The Bat Mitzvah of Hayley Greenblatt, granddaughter 
of Steve and Bonnie Epstein 
  Pam Dreisiger 
The 70th Birthday and Congratulatory Retirement of 
Brian Gelber 
  Pam Dreisiger 
The Birth of Derek Austin Coltrinari, grandson of 
Scott and Carol Fisher 
  Pam Dreisiger 
45th Anniversary of Dr. & Mrs. Joel Heller 
  Pam Dreisiger 
The graduation of Justin Cardno, son of Sondra 
Cardno 
  Pam Dreisiger 
The speedy recovery of Susan O’Donell 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
Geri Cohen 
  Pam Dreisiger 
The Birth of Amiel Arnon Kaplan, grandson of 
Michael & Amy Forman 
  Scott & Carol Fisher 
The Engagement of Alyssa Berland to Seth Kornfeld, 
daughter of Larry and Ruth Berland 
  Scott & Carol Fisher 
The Engagement of Alyssa Berland to Seth Kornfeld, 
granddaughter of Audrey Barnett 
  Scott & Carol Fisher 
Alison Goebel’s healing 
  Sydell Rothafel 
In memory of 
Evan Gelber 
  Pam Dreisiger 
Ian Cohen 
  Pam Dreisiger  
 
MITZVAH/CARING/ENVIRONMENTAL FUND 
General Donation 
William & Linda Henrich 
In honor of 
Alexandra Sinnunu 
  Reba Baldinger 
Eticia Sosnick 
  Reba Baldinger 
Pat Grossman 
  Barbara Lehman 
The graduation of Sondra Cardno’s son, Justin Cardno 
  Mitchell & Janet Cohen  
Avery Aaronson, attending Dartmouth College 
  Ilene Zelniker 
Chase Aaronson, attending Ross School of Business at 
Michigan University 
  Ilene Zelniker 
The marriage of Jim & Jill Garfinkel’s daughter, 
Jessica Garfinkel to Steve Thomas 
  Dan & Patrice Grossman 
The marriage of Peter & Gail DeLuca’s daughter, 
Sarah DeLuca to Joseph Arciprete 
  Dan & Patrice Grossman 

Donations 
We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who remember and honor their families and friends through their 
generous contributions to: 
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In memory of 
Evan Gelber 
  Mitchell & Janet Cohen 
Loretta Sher 
  Golda Golub 
Ian Cohen 
 
THE NATHAN & FLORENCE 
HENIN MEMORIAL FUND 
In honor of 
Dr. and Mrs. Jeff Tulman’s 
grandchildren, James, Sophia and Jesse 
  Larry & Sherry Henin 
The marriage of Jim & Jill Garfinkel’s 
daughter, Jessica Garfinkel to Steve 
Thomas 
  Larry & Sherry Henin 
In memory of 
Larry Franklin 
  Larry & Sherry Henin 
 
NORTH SHORE SYNAGOGUE 
FUND 
General Donation 
Sondra Cardno 
Robert & Linda Singer 
Glen Wolther & Donna Rosen 
In honor of 
Friends and Family 
  Bruce & Francesca Carlow 
Ginny McNulty, in honor of her five-year 
tenure as Sisterhood President 
  Sondra Cardno 
The birth of Michael & Amy Forman’s 
grandson, Amiel Arnon Kaplan 
  Michael & Amy Forman 
In memory of 
Rosalie Modansky 
  Golda Golub 
  Sydney Brownstein 
Louis Pepper 
  Nathan Pepper 
Paul Hirshon 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Edwin Rosenfeld 
  Joel & Rita Berlin 
  Jacques & Carole Wolfner  
 
NURSERY SCHOOL FUND 
In honor of 
Rikki Shay Goldstein 
  Jeffrey & Hillary Goldstein 
 
ONEG AND FLOWER FUND 
General donation 
David & Linda Robbins 
In memory of 
Elaine Gottlieb 
  David & Debbie Shapiro  
Samuel Zussblatt 
  Bess Reiner 
Harold Reiner 
  Bess Reiner 
Tobias Beeber 
  Paul Beeber 
Bess Roberts 
  Kenneth & Roberta Rosenblum 
Patricia Teltser 
  Phyllis Charash 
Roberto Perez 
  Selma Lewis-Perez 
Alan Kaufman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Myrna Kaufman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Ronald Kaufman 
  Wendy Kaufman 
Beatrice Rosenblum 
  Kenneth & Roberta Rosenblum 
David Berger 
  Susan Rispler 
George Grossman 
  Dan & Patrice Grossman 
 

Morris Goldman 
  Stanley & Goldie Miller 
Yechil Stein 
  Jonathan & Margaret Benjamin 
Suzanne Ilgner 
  Janet Birnholz  
 
PHILIP GOLDSTEIN MEMORIAL 
FUND 
In memory of 
Harold Hershman 
  Gerald & Barbara Goldstein 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL TUITION 
RELIEF 
In memory of 
Adam Raxenberg 
  Barry & Vicky Gladowsky 
 
ROBERT STERNMAN MEMORIAL 
GARDEN FUND 
In memory of 
Isidore W. Neuwirth 
  Marjorie Sternman 
Robert Sternman 
  Marjorie Sternman  
 
SANCTUARY BEAUTIFICATION 
FUND 
 In memory of 
Evan Gelber 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
Beatrice Johnson 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
Beatrice Barfosky 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
Edwin Rosenfeld 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
Allan Lipman 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
Lisa Landau 
  Scott & Carol Fisher 
Sam Bick 
  Goldie Golub 
Blanche Bick 
  Goldie Golub 
Dave Margoritov 
  Goldie Golub 
In honor of 
The graduation of Justin Cardno, son of 
Sondra Cardno 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
The marriage of Jay & Anne Fishbein’s 
daughter, Julia Margolis to Josh Fajiram 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
The marriage of Jim & Jill Garfinkel’s 
daughter, Jessica Garfinkel to Steve 
Thomas 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
  Scott & Carol Fisher 
The upcoming marriage of Lawrence & 
Linda Wolfson’s son 
  Scott & Carol Fisher 
The wedding anniversary of Joel & Iris 
Yohai 
  Reba Baldinger 
The Engagement of Lawrence & Ruth 
Berland’s daughter, Alyssa Berland to 
Seth Kornfeld 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
The Engagement of Audrey Barnett’s 
granddaughter, Alyssa Berland to Seth 
Kornfeld 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
The Birth of Michael & Amy Forman’s 
grandson, Amiel Arnon Kaplan 
  Beth Bucheister & Jonathan Freed 
 
YAHRZEIT FUND 
In memory of 
Gerald Gallen 
  Sue Gallen 
Minna Zneimer 
  Marian Lavine 

Ethel Suwal 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
Sadra Daniels 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
Leon Izralewicz 
  Jack & Lauren Faimon 
Jack Stern 
  Michael & Shelly Propper 
Elinor Rosen 
  Glen Wolther & Donna Rosen 
Sidney Roth 
  Allan & Susan Cohen 
Lillie Good 
  Larry & Judy Good 
Arnold Laffie 
  Fredric & Bonnie Laffie 
Charlotte Koenig 
  Daniel & Iris Rosenthal 
Frieda Newman 
  Phyllis Charash 
Ceil Finkler 
  Alan & Naomi Kramer 
Barry Feldman 
  Katherine Feldman 
Charles Hertz 
  Michael & Marjorie Madison 
Abraham H. Wurcel 
  Mark & Halina Cymerman 
Lillian Kinoy 
  Robert & Ellen Kinoy 
George Kinoy 
  Robert & Ellen Kinoy 
Nathan C. Joseph 
  Jay Joseph 
Corey Richenberg 
  Jay Joseph 
Dorothy Joseph 
  Jay Joseph 
Marcia Richer 
  Mitchell & Janet Cohen 
Gladys Schermer 
  Harvey & Myra Schermer 
Joseph Goldstein 
  Arthur & Barbara Berkowitz 
Gloria Skwiersky 
  Janet Skwiersky 
Raphael Kaminer 
  Jay & Mindy Jacobs 
William Pepper 
  Nathan Pepper 
Adrian (Bob) Byron Abrams 
  Steve Abrams & Malva Rabinowitz 
Milton Protass 
  Carolyn Protass 
Henry Miller 
  Melvyn Miller 
Ethel Gordon 
  Marc & Beth Wolf 
Estelle Kassner 
  Tony & Jayne Petrizzo 
Sarah Potok 
  Stanley & Goldie Miller 
Harry Berger 
  Jerry & Sharyn Berger 
Leonard R. Halpern 
  Richard & Ellen Halpern 
Lawrence Cooper 
  Sheldon & Charlotte Cooper 
Irene Cohen 
  David & Debbie Shapiro 
Nila Phillips 
  Lee & Toni Horwitz 
Charles Hertz 
  Michael & Marjorie Madison 
Tina Weiss 
  David & Haylee Grote 
Sidney Richer 
  Mitchell & Janet Cohen 
Marilyn Ross 
  Joanne Schenendorf 
Yetta Resnick 
  Robert & Judith Resnick 
Jay Litzman 
  Marianne Litzman 

Ann Litzman 
  Marianne Litzman 
Benjamin Litzman 
  Marianne Litzman 
Arthur Minsley 
  June Minsley & Daniel Berthault 
Michael Merrill 
  Robert & Ann Merrill 
Emma Bluestone 
  Eli Bluestone 
Aaron Billian 
  Dennis & Debra Baer 
Donald J. Grossack 
  Brian & Julie Kessler 
Bernie Carlow 
  Bruce & Francesca Carlow 
Ethel Goldstein 
  Richard & Candice Goldstein 
Marc Locker 
  Cindy Samide 
Erich Baer 
  Renee Baer-Selby 
  Dennis & Debra Baer 
Nat Jacoby 
  Joel & Ellen Levine 
Ruth Barkas 
  Howard & Joan Blackstein 
Gladys Klar 
  Ellen Schifrin 
Florence Rosenberg 
  Bennett & Lisa Rosenberg 
Elsa Vargas 
  Scot & Luz Liebeskind 
Bess Merer 
  Mark & Lynn Goidell 
Alfred S. Wolfner 
  Jacques & Carole Wolfner 
Sheldon Fischer 
  Brian & Donna Gelber 
Mollie Bernstein 
  Fredric & Bonnie Laffie 
Nathan Kort 
  Anita Megeff 
Harry Rosenfeld 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
  Ed & Doris Rosenfeld 
Sylvia Leichter 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
  Ed & Doris Rosenfeld 
Mildred Naftol 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
Evelyn Suwal 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
Abraham Rosenblum 
  Kenneth & Roberta Rosenblum 
Henry Beckerman 
  Jeffrey & Sandra Grinspan 
Sarah Belle Rosenthal 
  David Rosenthal 
Gershon Yormack 
  Robert & Bonnie Yormack 
Benjamin Chafetz 
  Larry & Judy Good 
Irving Yohai 
  Joel & Iris Yohai 
Seymour Numeroff 
  Neil & Nancy Koenig 
Edward Goldman 
  Ira Friedman 
Linda Yormack 
  Robert & Bonnie Yormack 
Lillian Charwaf 
  Marian Lavine 
Philip Berlowitz 
  Selma Lewis-Perez 
Leo Schermer 
  Harvey & Myra Schermer 
Sidney Laifer 
  Alan & Naomi Kramer 
Irving Joseph 
  Barbara Elis 
Philip Zove 
  Harvey & Fran Fixman 
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Marvin Elson 
  Beverly Elson   
Nettie Goldstein 
  Arthur & Barbara Berkowitz 
Leslie Sutker 
  Adam & Allison Sutker 
Rose Carlow 
  Bruce & Francesca Carlow 
Shayna Ruchel 
  Bruce & Francesca Carlow 
Harriet Birnbaum 
  Steven & Cindy Samide 
Abraham Berlin 
  Joel & Rita Berlin 
Louis Baum 
  Joel & Rita Berlin 
Florence Levine 
  Joel & Ellen Levine 
Karyn Sontz 
  Robert & Judith Resnick 
Irving Taubman 
  Gerard & Eileen Fishberg 
Daniel Ilgner 
  Janet Birnholz 
Harry Berkowitz 
  Phyllis Weiner 
Mary Singer 
  Robert & Linda Singer 
Abraham Singer 
  Robert & Linda Singer 
Mira Goldsmith 
  Ira & Risa Bellach 
Miriam Pargot 
  Stuart & Diane Walton 
Herbert Pargot 
  Stuart & Diane Walton 
Miriam Berenson 
  Conrad Berenson 
Tillie Linner 
  Harvey & Myra Schermer 
Sonya Sussman 
  Daniel Sussman 
Sol Arker 
  Alex & Leslie Arker 
Emmanuel Halpern 
  Susan Gould 
Sam Gould 
  Susan Gould 
Daniel Chodosh 
  Alan & Bonnie Chodosh 
Joseph Miller 
  Richard & Linda Stark 
Morris Meyerowitz 
  Sheila Doischen 
Esther Glass 
  Michael & Bonnie Hausman 
Murray Rosen 
  Glen Wolther & Donna Rosen 
Barbara Kebart 
  Sondra Cardno 
Joseph Kebart 
  Sondra Cardno 
Sidney Rosenbaum 
  Sondra Cardno 
Dorothy Rosenbaum 
  Sondra Cardno 
Anna Fox 
  Sondra Nodiff 
Esther Cohen 
  Allan & Susan Cohen 
Judith Clar 
  Marc & Lynn Clar 
Jean Salzman 
  Evelyn Finkel 
Roslyn Wolf 
  Marc & Beth Wolf 
Charles Wolf 
  Marc & Beth Wolf 
Diana Silverman 
  Irwin & Isabelle Silverman 
Mitchell Bauman 
  Stewart & Amy Bauman 
Esther Nisengard 
  Joel & Iris Yohai 

Leonard Leichter 
  Daniel & Susan Naftol 
  Doris Rosenfeld  
Ervin Richard Miller 
  Laura Neuhoff 
Anne Sylvia Mattikow 
  Susan Singer 
Michelle Cerrato 
  Michael & Marjorie Madison 
Rose Schuber Bromberg 
  Diane Levine 
Estelle Berlowitz 
  Selma Lewis-Perez 
Nanette Merrill 
  Robert & Ann Merrill 
Fay Horwitz 
  Lee & Toni Horwitz 
George Koenig 
  Neil & Nancy Koenig 
Sylvia Sontz 
  Robert & Judith Resnick 
Mark Zelniker 
  Ilene Zelniker 
Henry & Marianne Daniel 
  Charles & Gale Daniel 
George & Eunice Bloch 
  Charles & Gale Daniel 
Herman & Ruth Berg 
  Charles & Gale Daniel 
Esther Schachter 
  Bruce & Francesca Carlow 
Diana Goldstein 
  Sue Gallen 
Stephen F. Gordon 
  Alicia Forrest Gordon 
Hilda Nodiff 
  Irving & Sondra Nodiff 
Dan Michaelson 
  Dan & Patrice Grossman 
Harry Lichtenfeld 
  Joel & Rita Berlin 
Norma Silverman 
  Philip & Julie Silverman 
Irving Klar 
  Ellen Schifrin 
Eva Grossberg 
  Libby Blum 
Bernard Rexford 
  Marianne Litzman 
Mark Rexford 
  Marianne Litzman 
Jacob Bluestone 
  Eli Bluestone 
Arthur Kemp 
  Dolores Kemp 
Anna Sansone 
  Jay Joseph 
Joshua Schacter 
  Robert & Ellen Korval 
Harry Goldstein 
  Sue Gallen 
Marvin Weber 
  Michael & Marjorie Madison 
Sylvia Dreisiger 
  Pam Dreisiger 
Pat Abrams 
  Pam Dreisiger 
Warren Gould 
  Susan Gould 
Shirley Sharnack 
  Beverly Levitan 
Edwin Stein 
  Michael & Amy Moskowitz 
Tillie Hoffman 
  Dan & Susan Naftol 
Milton Hoffman 
  Dan & Susan Naftol 
Jacob Goldman 
  Ira Friedman 
Baruch Golub 
  Bennet & Cynthia Golub 
Gittle Golub 
  Bennet & Cynthia Golub 
 

Esther Golub 
  Bennet & Cynthia Golub 
Chavah Golub 
  Bennet & Cynthia Golub 
Aaron Novick 
  Alan & Bonnie Chdosh 
Shirley Schreiber 
  Robert & Denise Schreiber 
Leon Charash 
  Phyllis Charash 
Jean Ross 
  Joanne Schenendorf 
Rose Eckhause 
  Stewart & Amy Bauman 
Yetta Raff 
  Garry & Patricia Raff 
Joseph Wild 
  Craig & Jodi Wild 
Rae Girer 
  Craig & Jodi Wild 
Stephen Laifer 
  Suzanne Marinucci 
  Naomi Kramer 
Rita Rieger 
  Raymond & Sandra Shebairo 
Barbara Billian 
  Dennis & Debra Baer 
Jeff Roth 
  Stuart & Diane Walton 
Rita Medvin 
  Mindy Medvin 
Esther Zussblatt 
  Bess Reiner 
Cory Gallen 
  Sue Gallen 
Gladys Katz 
  Allen & Sheila Serper 
Lisa Gould 
  Susan Gould 
Rose Halkin 
  Kenneth & Carolyn Sher 
Harvey Abrams 
  Pam Dreisiger 
Louis Charwat 
  Marian Lavine 
Joyce Goldstone 
  Harvey & Fran Fixman 
Cecelia Rader 
  Robert & Bonnie Yormack 
John J. Ross 
  Joann Schenendorf 
 
YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In honor of 
The marriage of Jim & Jill Garfinkel’s daughter, 
Jessica Garfinkel to Steve Thomas 
  Adam & Emily DeVito 
In memory of 
Peggy Levitan 
  Jay & Mindy Jacobs 
Vincent A. Morenzi 
  Marc & Hillary Herman 
Peter Rubin 
  Marc & Hillary Herman 
Aziz Souliman 
  Marc & Hillary Herman 
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